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THREE WAYS THE DAVIS GROUP

STRIVES TO EARN AND KEEP YOUR
TRUST

Expertise and attention to details

Serving Delta Pilots since 1987, the advisors
at The Davis Group understand thoroughly
Delta Benefit Plans. Because they have
focused on the Delta Pilot's objective to
maximize retirement benefits, you can trust
they will help you reach your individual
objectives.

Raymond James

LIFE WELL PLANNED. That is the Raymond
James philosophy. They seek to put you first –
just as The Davis Group does. The
relationship the advisers at The Davis Group
establish with their Delta Pilot clients is only
strengthened by the resources of Raymond
James.

Complimentary Comprehensive Wealth
Management Plan

Let The Davis Group demonstrate their
expertise and start earning your trust with a
complimentary Comprehensive Wealth
Management Plan.

We appreciate the chance to serve you here at
The Davis Group.

We are working to expand The Davis Group
financial and retirement planning services in an
effort to reach as many Delta Pilots as we can.
We thought you might be able to help.

If possible, could you take a minute and list any
Delta Pilots you know could benefit from a
complimentary comprehensive wealth
management plan. Or, if you are part of or
aware of any Delta Pilot groups or associations
we should be aware of, please let us know.

You can do so by contacting our office at:

TheDavisGroup@RaymondJames.com

Best Regards,

Mark, Ray, Myra and Celeste

The Davis Group
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Should You Invest Internationally?
Investing in foreign stocks provides access to a
world of opportunities outside the United
States, which may help boost returns and
manage risk in your portfolio. However, it's
important to understand the unique risk/return
characteristics of foreign investments before
sending a portion of your money overseas.

Reasons to go abroad
Here are some of the potential benefits of
international investing.

Additional diversification. Other countries
may be at a different stage in the business
cycle than the U.S. economy. They could
recover more quickly (or more slowly) from a
recession.

Long-term growth potential. Some of the
world's most rapidly growing economies are
located in emerging markets that may be
reaping the benefits of new technologies, a
growing consumer base, or natural resources
that are in high demand.

Possible hedge against a weaker dollar. The
U.S. dollar has been strong in recent years, but
having some investments denominated in
foreign currencies may help offset (or even take
advantage of) any future dips in its value.

Reasons to proceed with caution
Here are just some of the potential risks.

Politics and economic policies. A nation's
political structure, leadership, and regulations
may affect the government's influence on the
economy and the financial markets.

Currency exchange. Just as a weak U.S.
dollar could work for you, additional
strengthening in the dollar could work against
you. That's because any investment gains and
principal denominated in a foreign currency
may lose value when exchanged back.

Financial reporting. Many developing
countries do not follow rigorous U.S. accounting
standards, which often makes it more difficult to
have a true picture of company and industry
performance.

Risk/return potential
Some international investments may offer the
chance for greater returns, but as with other
investments, stronger potential comes with a
greater level of risk. For example, over the past
30 years, foreign stocks have outperformed
U.S. stocks, bonds, and cash alternatives 11
times. However, they have also
underperformed 11 times, tying cash for the
highest number of lowest-performing years
during the same time period.

Number of highest-performing
years, 1989-2018

Cash 4

Bonds 5

U.S.
Stocks

10

Foreign
stocks

11

Number of lowest-performing
years, 1989-2018

Cash 11

Bonds 6

U.S.
Stocks

2

Foreign
stocks

11

If you decide to spread some of your
investment dollars around the world, be
prepared to hold tight during bouts of market
volatility. And remember to rebalance your
portfolio periodically to help align your asset
allocation with your long-term investment
strategy.

Performance is from January 1, 1989, to December
31, 2018. Cash is represented by the Citigroup
3-month Treasury Bill Index. Bonds are represented
by the Citigroup Corporate Bond Composite Index.
U.S. stocks are represented by the S&P 500
Composite Price Index. Foreign stocks are
represented by the MSCI EAFE Price Index. All
indexes are unmanaged, accurate reflections of the
performance of the asset classes shown. Returns
reflect past performance, which does not indicate
future results. Taxes, fees, brokerage commissions,
and other expenses are not reflected. Investors
cannot invest directly in any index.

The principal value of cash alternatives may fluctuate
with market conditions. Cash alternatives are subject
to liquidity and credit risks. It is possible to lose
money with this type of investment. The return and
principal value of stocks may fluctuate with market
conditions. Shares, when sold, may be worth more or
less than their original cost. U.S. Treasury securities
are guaranteed by the federal government as to the
timely payment of principal and interest, whereas
corporate bonds are not. The principal value of bonds
may fluctuate with market conditions. Bonds are
subject to inflation, interest rate, and credit risks.
Bonds redeemed prior to maturity may be worth more
or less than their original cost. Diversification is a
strategy used to help manage investment risk; it does
not guarantee a profit or protect against investment
loss.

In April 2019, despite some
positive economic
developments, the
International Monetary Fund
cut its outlook for global
growth in 2019 to 3.3%, the
lowest level since 2009. At
the time of that report, IMF
Managing Director Christine
Lagarde said a recession
was not expected in the
near term.

Source: Bloomberg, April 9,
2019

The risks associated with
investing on a worldwide
basis include differences in
financial reporting, currency
exchange risk, and
economic and political risk
unique to the specific
country. These risks may
result in greater share price
volatility and should be
carefully managed in light of
your goals and risk
tolerance.
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Why Not Do It Now? New Research on Procrastination
Do you have a tendency to push off important
tasks? Do you do things at the last minute, or
maybe not do them at all? If so, you're not
alone. About one in five adults is a chronic
procrastinator.1

Procrastination can be frustrating in the short
term for even the simplest tasks. But it can
have far-reaching effects on important activities
and decisions such as completing work
projects, obtaining medical treatment, and
saving for retirement. Recent research offers
insights that may be helpful if you or someone
you know has a tendency to procrastinate.

Blame the brain
A study using brain scans found that the
amygdala, the almond-shaped structure in the
temporal lobe of the brain that processes
emotions (including fear), was larger in chronic
procrastinators, and there were weaker
connections between the amygdala and a part
of the brain called the dorsal anterior cingulate
cortex (DACC). The amygdala warns of
potential dangers, and the DACC processes
information from the amygdala and decides
what action a body will take.2

According to the researchers, procrastinators
may feel more anxiety about the potential
negative effects of an action and be less able to
filter out interfering emotions and distractions.
The good news is that it is possible to shrink
the amygdala and improve brain connectivity
through mindfulness meditation exercises.3

What's important to you?
Another recent study found that people were
less likely to procrastinate about tasks that they
personally considered important and were
within their own control, as opposed to tasks
that were assigned to them and/or controlled by
others. This is probably not surprising, but it
suggests that procrastination may not be a
"weakness" but rather a result of personal
values and choices.4

Tips for procrastinators
Here are a few suggestions that may help
overcome a tendency to procrastinate.

Consider the triggers. One researcher found
that people are more likely to procrastinate if a
task is characterized by one or more of these
seven triggers: boring, frustrating, difficult,
ambiguous, unstructured, not intrinsically
rewarding, or lacking in personal meaning.5
You might try to identify the triggers that are
holding you back and take steps to address
those specific problems. For example, if a task
seems too difficult, ambiguous, or unstructured,
you could break it down into smaller, more
definite, and manageable tasks.

Meet your resistance. If you don't want to
work on a task for an hour, determine how long
you are willing to work on it. Can you work on it
for 30 minutes? What about 15? If you don't
want to do it today, what day would be better?

List the costs and benefits. For big projects,
such as saving for retirement, make a list of all
the negative ways not making progress could
affect your life and all the positive outcomes if
you were to achieve your objectives. Imagine
yourself succeeding.

Take the plunge. Although a big project may
seem daunting, getting a start — any start — could
reduce the anxiety. This might be just a small
first step: a list, a phone call, an email, or some
Internet research. For a written project, you
might start with a rough draft, knowing you can
polish and improve it later.

Forgive yourself. If you've postponed a task,
don't waste time feeling guilty. In most cases,
"better late than never" really does apply!
1 Frontiers in Psychology, July 5, 2018

2-3 BBC News, August 26, 2018

4 Psychology Today, January 9, 2018

5 Harvard Business Review, October 4, 2017

Advantage of an Early Start

Saving for retirement may be a
low priority when you're young,
especially if you're earning a
low salary. But starting early
can make a big difference, as
you can see in the
accompanying chart.

This hypothetical example of
mathematical compounding is
used for illustrative purposes
only and does not represent
the performance of any specific
investment. It assumes a
monthly deferral of salary and
monthly compounding of
earnings. Fees, expenses, and
taxes were not considered and
would reduce the performance
shown if they were included.
Actual results will vary.
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This information, developed by an independent
third party, has been obtained from sources
considered to be reliable, but Raymond James
Financial Services, Inc. does not guarantee that
the foregoing material is accurate or complete.
This information is not a complete summary or
statement of all available data necessary for
making an investment decision and does not
constitute a recommendation. The information
contained in this report does not purport to be a
complete description of the securities, markets,
or developments referred to in this material. This
information is not intended as a solicitation or an
offer to buy or sell any security referred to herein.
Investments mentioned may not be suitable for
all investors. The material is general in nature.
Past performance may not be indicative of future
results. Raymond James Financial Services, Inc.
does not provide advice on tax, legal or
mortgage issues. These matters should be
discussed with the appropriate professional.

The Davis Group is not a registered
broker/dealer and is independent of Raymond
James Financial Services, Inc., member FINRA /
SIPC.

Securities offered through Raymond James
Financial Services, Inc., member FINRA/SIPC,
an independent broker/dealer, and are not
insured by FDIC, NCUA or any other government
agency, are not deposits or obligations of the
financial institution, are not guaranteed by the
financial institution, and are subject to risks,
including the possible loss of principal.

Do I need to pay estimated tax?
Taxpayers are required to pay
most of their tax obligation
during the year by having tax
withheld from their paychecks
or pension payments, or by

making estimated tax payments. Estimated tax
is the primary method used to pay tax on
income that isn't subject to withholding. This
typically includes income from self-employment,
interest, dividends, and gain from the sale of
assets. Estimated tax is used to pay both
income tax and self-employment tax, as well as
other taxes reported on your income tax return.

Generally, you must pay federal estimated tax
for the current year if: (1) you expect to owe at
least $1,000 in tax for the current year, and (2)
you expect your tax withholding and refundable
tax credits to be less than the smaller of (a)
90% of the tax on your tax return for the current
year, or (b) 100% of the tax on your tax return
for the previous year (your tax return for the
previous year must cover 12 months).

There are special rules for farmers, fishermen,
and certain high-income taxpayers. If at least
two-thirds of your gross income is from farming
or fishing, you can substitute 66-2/3% for 90%
in general rule (2)(a) above. If your adjusted

gross income for the previous year was more
than $150,000 ($75,000 if you were married
and filed a separate return for that year), you
must substitute 110% for 100% in general rule
(2)(b) above.

If all of your income is subject to withholding,
you probably don't need to pay estimated tax. If
you have taxes withheld by an employer, you
may be able to avoid having to make estimated
tax payments, even on your nonwage income,
by increasing the amount withheld from your
paycheck.

You can use Form 1040-ES and its worksheets
to figure your estimated tax. They can help you
determine the amount you should pay for the
year through withholding and estimated tax
payments to avoid paying a penalty. The year is
divided into four payment periods. After you
have determined your total estimated tax for the
year, you then determine how much you should
pay by the due date of each payment period to
avoid a penalty for that period. If you don't pay
enough during any payment period, you may
owe a penalty even if you are due a refund
when you file your tax return.

Withholding and estimated tax payments may
also be required for state and local taxes.

Have you checked your tax withholding lately?
If you were unpleasantly
surprised by the amount of tax
you owed or the amount of
your tax refund when you filed
your 2018 tax return, it may be

time to check your withholding.

It may also be time if there are changes in your
life or financial situation that affect your tax
liability. For example, have you recently
married, divorced, had a child, purchased a
new home, changed jobs, or had a change in
the amount of your taxable income not subject
to withholding (e.g., capital gains)?

You can generally change the amount of
federal tax you have withheld from your
paycheck by giving a new Form W-4 to your
employer. You can use a number of worksheets
for the Form W-4 or the IRS Withholding
Calculator (available at irs.gov ) to help you
plan your tax withholding strategy.

If changes reduce the number of allowances
you are permitted to claim or your marital status
changes from married to single, you must give
your employer a new Form W-4 within 10 days.
You can generally submit a new Form W-4
whenever you wish to change your withholding
allowances for any other reason.

In general, you can claim various withholding
allowances on the Form W-4 based on your tax
filing status and the tax credits, itemized
deductions (or any additional standard
deduction for age or blindness), and
adjustments to income that you expect to claim.
You might increase the tax withheld or claim
fewer allowances if you have a large amount of
nonwage income. (If you have a significant
amount of nonwage income, you might also
consider making estimated tax payments using
IRS Form 1040-ES.) The amount withheld can
also be adjusted to reflect that you have more
than one job at a time and whether you and
your spouse both work. You might reduce the
amount of tax withheld by increasing the
amount of allowances you claim (to the extent
permissible) on the Form W-4.

You can claim exemption from withholding for
the current year if: (1) for the prior year, you
were entitled to a refund of all federal income
tax withheld because you had no tax liability;
and (2) for the current year, you expect a
refund of all federal income tax withheld
because you expect to have no tax liability.
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